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United States Department of the Interior

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE
National Capital Region
: 1100 Ohio Drive, S.W.
“T Rzill.llf_ %11}‘;712 (E%CR-LRP) Washington, D.C. 20242
SEP 16 2008

Mr. John Wolflin

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service
177 Admiral Cochrane Drive
Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Dear Mr. Wolflin:

The National Park Service (NPS) is preparing an Environmental Assessment (EA) for the Potomac Park
Levee Project. This EA is being produced in accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act

(NEPA) of 1969.

The Potomac Park Levee structure, authorized in 1936 and completed by the U.S. Army Corps of
Engineers (USACE) in 1938, extends from 23™ Street at Constitution Avenue along Constitution
Gardens, parallel to the Lincoln Memorial Reflecting Pool, to the western edge of the Washington
Monument Grounds (see attached- map). There are, however, two designed gaps in the levee: .at 23"
Street and at 17" Street, and' several areas where the grade has subsided or otherwise amended anng the
Reflecting Pool. Upon notice of a flood event from information provided monitoring stations on the
Potomac River, above the District of Coluimbia), the levee would provide adequate protection when these
gaps were closed. Presently, closure of the levee is reliant upon construction of temporary barriers of
sandbags and soil (i.e., an carthen dike) across the Toad at 23™ Street, and a combination of sandbags,
jersey barriers, and 5011 across 17" Street. Without these closures, downtown Washington, D.C. would be
at risk of severe flood damage from a major (100-year or more} flood. This would include portions of the
monumental core, portions of Pennsylvania and Constitution Avenues, Federal Triangle, and areas south
of the U.S. Capitol to Fort McNair.

In 1992, the USACE completed an EA for modifications to the flood protection system to provide
permanent or more reliable emergency closures. The selected and approved alternatives involved the
placement of random earth fill to narrow the closure points, but still included the construction of a
temporary earthen fill barrier to close the levee. This proposed effort did not receive Federal funding.
Policy enacted by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) since Hurricane Katrina (33
CFR 208.10) have led USACE to deem the Potomac Park Levee unreliable due to the uncertainties of
lmplementlng the temporary 17™ Street closure. As a result, they have decertified the entire levee. For
this reason, FEMA’s most recently-proposed 100-year ﬂoodplam map for the downtown area of the
District of Columbia; effectively the Federal Core, treats the 17" Street closure as if it did not. exist (44
CFR Part 67 —Federal Register Volume 72, Number 186, pages 54631 54635), and would rcﬂect thc area
‘as sub]ect to rwer ﬂoodlng ' _ G e
This-new mapping scheme puts a portion of downtown Washington, D.C. and the monumcnt_al core
within the 100-year flood insurance rate zone, which would require additional flood insurance and/or
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costly changes to meet upgraded building standards for those facilities that now fall within the new 100-
year floodplain. At the District of Columbia’s request, FEMA agreed to defer issuing their new
floodplain maps until November 2009. The NPS, having agreed since 1938 to maintain the levee, and the
District of Columbia which stands to be impacted should new flood maps be published, are using the
deferral period to perform the necessary engineering analyses and associated Environmental Assessment
that may provide an interim solution, and potential permanent solution with the necessary protection
during the 100-year storm event (FEMA requirement) and the 185 year storm event (USACE design
requirement).

Therefore, the Potomac Park levee project will address three areas:

1) The 23™ Street closure, -where it is proposed that the topography be regraded such that an
emergency earthen dike would no longer be necessary;

2) The Reflecting Pool levee, wherein certain low points in the levee would be filled in so as to
provide robust flood protection; and

3) The 17" Street closure, where a number of different alternatives will be evaluated.

We are writing you to request a list of federally listed species that may be impacted by this proposed
project, and to initiate informal Section 7 consultation. Because of its location in a highly urbanized
environment in downtown Washington, ID.C., it is unlikely that the proposed levee improvements will
affect any federally listed or locally sensitive species. However, we would appreciate written
confirmation from your office. A letter is also being sent to the D.C. Department of the Environment and
the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service to solicit their input.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me by phone at (202) 619-
7027, by facsimile at (202) 438-0028, or by e-mail at Glenn DeMarr@nps.gov. Project information is
available for review on the National Park Planning and Comment (PEPC) site under National Mall &
Memorial Parks, or by going to:
http://parkplanning.nps.gov/projectHome.cfm?parkid=427&projectid=22260. Thank you in advance for
your assistance.

Sincerely,

\ -
Glenn M. DeMarr

Project Manager

Lands, Resources and Planning

Enclosure

ce:

Ms. Nancy Van Dyke

The Louis Berger Group, Inc.

Mr. Steve Garbarino
U.S. Army Corps of Engmeers

Mr. Jeff Trulick
U.S. Ammy Corps of Engineers



United States Department of the Interior

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE
National Capital Region
1100 Ohio Drive, S.W.
N : 1
iu:flﬁ gElF%R (‘lﬁ CR.LRP) Washington, D.C, 20242
SEP 16 2008

Ms. Mary Pfaffko

Fisheries & Wildlife Division

D.C. Department of the Environment
51 N Street, N.E., 5th Floor
Washington, D.C. 20002

Dear Ms. Pfaftko:

The National Park Service (NPS) is preparing an Environmental Assessment (EA) for the Potomac Park
Levee Project. This EA is being produced in accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act

(NEPA) of 1969.

The Potomac Park Levee structure, authonzed in 1936 and completed by the U.S. "‘Army Corps of
Engineers (USACE) in 1938, extends fromi 23" Street at Constitution Avenue along Constitution
Gardens, parallel to the Lincoln Memorial Reflecting Pool, to the western edge of the Washington
Monument Grounds . (see attached map). . There are, however, two. designed. gaps in the levee; at 23“‘
Stréet and at 17" Street, and several arcas ‘where the grade has subsided or otherw1se amended along the
Reﬂectmg Pool. Upon notlce of a ﬂood event from 1nformat1on prov1ded momtormg stations oxi the
Potomac River, above the District of Columbta) the levee would prowde adequate protection when these
gaps were closed. Presently, closure of the levee is reliant upon construction of temporary barriers of
sandbags and soil (i.e., an earthen dike) across the road at 23™ Street, and a combination of sandbags,
jersey barriers, and soil across 17" Street. Without these closures, downtown Washington, D.C. would be
at risk of severe flood damage from a major (100-year or more) flood. This would include portions of the
monumentai core, portions of Pennsylvania and Constitution Avenues, Federal Triangle, and areas south
of the U.S. Capitol to Fort McNair.

In 1992, the USACE completed an EA for modifications to the flood protection system to provide
permanent or more reliable emergency closures. The selected and approved alternatives involved the
placement of random earth fill to narrow the closure points, but still included the construction of a
temporary earthen fill barrier to close the levee. This proposed. effort did not receive Federal funding.
Policy enacted by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) since Hurricane Katrina (33
CFR 208.10) have led USACE to deem the Potomac Park Levee unreliable due to the uncertainties of
nnplementlng the temporary 17"h Street closure. As a result, they have decertlﬁed the entlre levee.. For
th1s reason, FEMA’s most recently-proposed lOO-year ﬂoodplam map for the downtown .area of the
Dlstnct of Columbla effectlvely the Federal Core treats the 17 Street closure as 1f it d1d not ex1st (44

as sub]ect to nver ﬂoodmg

Th1s new mappmg ‘scheme puts a portton of downtown Washmgton D C. and the monumental core
within the 100-year flood insurance rate zone, which would require ‘additional flood inisurance and/or
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costly changes to meet upgraded building standards for those facilities that now fall within the new 100-
year floodplain. At the District of Columbia’s request, FEMA agreed to defer issuing their new
floodplain maps until November 2009. The NPS, having agreed since 1938 to maintain the levee, and the
District of Columbia which stands to be impacted should new flood maps be published, are using the
deferral period to perform the necessary engineering analyses and associated Environmental Assessment
that may provide an interim solution, and potential permanent solution with the necessary protection
during the 100-year storm event (FEMA requirement) and the 185 year storm event (USACE design
requirement). : _

Therefore, the Potomac Park levee project will address three areas:

1) The 23™ Street closure, where it is proposed that the topography be regraded such that an
emergency earthen dike would no longer be necessary;
2) The Reflecting Pool levee, wherein certain low points in the levee would be filled in so as to

provide robust flood protection; and
3) The 17" Street closure, where a number of different alternatives will be evaluated.

We are writing you to request a list of federally listed species that may be impacted by this proposed
project, and to initiate informal Section 7 consultation. Because of its location in a highly urbanized
environment in downtown Washington, D.C., it is unlikely that the proposed levee improvements will
affect any federally listed or locally sensitive species. However, we would appreciate written
confirmation from your office. A letter is also being sent to the D.C. Department of the Environment and
the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service to solicit their input.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me by phone at (202) 619-
7027, by facsimile at (202) 438-0028, or by e-mail at Glenn_DeMarr@nps.gov. Project information is
available for review on the National Park Planning and Comment (PEPC) site under National Mall &
Memorial Parks, or by going to:
http://parkpianning.nps.gov/projectHome.cfin?parkid=427&projectid=22260. Thank you in advance for
your assistance.

Sincerely,

Gletn M. DeMarr
Project Manager
Lands, Resources and Planning

Enclosure

CC!

Ms. Nancy Van Dyke

The Louis Berger Group, Inc.

Mr. Steve Garbarino
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

Mr. Jeff Trulick
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers
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United States Department of the Interior

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE
National Capital Region
1100 Ohio Drive, S.W.

IN REPLY REFER TO: Washington, D.C. 20242

17617 (NCR-LRP) SEP 16 2008

Mr. Brian King

D.C. Department of Health
Environmental Health Administration
Fish and Wildlife

51 N Street, N.E., Suite 5002
Washington, D.C. 20002

Dear Mr. King:

The National Park Service (NPS) is preparing an Environmental Assessment (EA) for the Potomac Park
Levee Project. This EA is being produced in accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act
(NEPA) of 1969.

The Potomac Park Levee structure authorlzed in 1936 and completed by, the U S. Army Corps of Engmeers
(USACE) in 1938, extends from 23rd Street at Constitution Avenue‘along Constitution Gardens, parallel to
the Lincoln Memorial Reflecting Pool, to the western edge of the Washington Monument Grounds (see
attached map). . There are, however, two designed gaps in the levee: at 23™ Street and at 17" Street, and
several areas where the grade has subsided or otherwise amended along the Reflecting Pool. Upon notice
of a flood event from information provided monitoring stations on the Potomac River, above the District of
Columbia) the levee would provide adequate protection when these gaps were closed. Presently, closure of
the levee is reliant upon construction of temporary barriers of sandbags and soil (i.e., an earthen dike)
across the road at 23™ Street, and a combination of sandbags, jersey barriers, and soil across 17" Street.

Without these closures, downtown Washington, D.C. would be at risk of severe flood damage from a major
(100-year or more) flood. This would include portions of the monumental cere, portions of Pennsylvania
and Constitution Avenues, Federal Triangle, and areas south of the U.S. Capitol to Fort McNair.

In 1992, the USACE completed an EA for modifications to the flood protection system to provide
permanent or more reliable emergency closures. The selected and approved alternatives involved the
placement of random earth fill to narrow the closure points, but still included the construction of a
temporary earthen fill barrier to close the levee. This proposed effort did not receive Federal funding.
Policy enacted by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) since Hurricane Katrina (33 CFR
208.10) have led USACE to deem the Potomac Park Levee unreliable due to the uncertainties of
implementing the temporary. 17th Street closure Asa result they have decertlﬁed the entrre levee. For this
reason, FEMA’s most recently proposed 100-year ﬂoodplam map for the downtown arca of the District of
Columbia, effectlvely the Federal Core, treats the 17" Street closure ‘as if if did not éxist- (44 CFR Part 67 &
Federal Register Volume 72, Number 186, pages 54631-54635), and would reflect the area as subject to
river flooding. : e , ,
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This new mapping scheme puts a portion of downtown Washington, D.C. and the monumental core within
the 100-year flood insurance rate zone, which would require additional flood insurance and/or costly
changes to meet upgraded building standards for those facilities that now fall within the new 100-year
floodplain. At the District of Columbia’s request, FEMA agreed to defer issuing their new floodplain maps
until November 2009. The NPS, having agreed since 1938 to maintain the levee, and the District of
Columbia which stands to be impacted should new flood maps be published, are using the deferral period to
perform the necessary engineering analyses and associated Environmental Assessment that may provide an
interim solution, and potential permanent solution with the necessary protection during the 100-year storm
event (FEMA requirement) and the 185 year storm event (USACE design requirement).

Therefore, the Potomac Park levee project will address three areas:

1) The 23™ Street closure, where it is proposed that the topography be regraded such that an
emergency earthen dike would no longer be necessary;

2) The Reflecting Pool levee, wherein certain low points in the levee would be filled in so as to
provide robust flood protection; and

3) The 17" Street closure, where a number of different alternatives will be evaluated,

We are writing you to request a list of federally listed species that may be impacted by this proposed
project, and to initiate informal Section 7 consultation, Because of its location in a highly urbanized
environment in downtown Washington, D.C., it is unlikely that the proposed levee improvements will affect
any federally listed or locally sensitive species. However, we would appreciate written confirmation from
your office. A letter is also being sent to the D.C. Department of the Environment and the U.S. Fish and
Wildlife Service to solicit their input.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me by phone at (202) 619-7027,
by facsimile at (202) 438-0028, or by e-mail at Glenn_DeMarr@nps.gov. Project information is available
for review on the National Park Planning and Comment (PEPC) site under National Mall & Memorial
Parks, or by going to: http:/parkplanning nps.gov/projectHome.cfim?parkid=42 7&projectid=22260.

Thank you in advance for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Glenn M. DeMarr

Project Manager
Lands, Resources and Planning

Enclosure

ce:

Ms. Nancy Van Dyke

The Louis Berger Group, Inc.

Mr. Steve Garbarino
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

Mr. Jeff Trulick
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers
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Potomac Park Levee System Environmental Assessment

APPENDIX B

SECTION 106 CORRESPONDENCE
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